


 

Variation proposed to the existing consent  
 
The application to vary the existing consent consists only of the following change in timescale: 

 Amend the wording of Condition 4 to extend the date before which the development 
shall be commenced from 5 years to 10 years. 

In accordance with Regulation 3(1)(d)(i) of the 2013 Regulations, a draft of the above proposed 
variations to be made to the existing consent has been included as part of the application 
documentation (the varied consent) (Appendix A). 
 
Variation proposed to the existing deemed permission 
 
Accordingly, the application to vary the existing deemed permission consists only of the following 
change in timescale: 

 Amend the wording of Condition 8 (2) to extend the date before which the development 
shall be commenced from 5 years to 10 years. 

In accordance with Regulation 3(3)(c)(i) of the 2013 Regulations, a draft of the proposed direction has 
been included as part of the application documentation (the varied deemed permission) (Appendix A). 

 
Reasons for variations to the proposed development (Reg. 3(1)(c)(i) and Reg. 3(3)(b)(i) of the 2013 
Regulations) 
 
The proposed variation to Condition 4 of the existing consent and Condition 8 (2) of the deemed 
permission are necessary for two reasons:   

 The implementation of the original consent is conditional (Condition 5) on a Radar Mitigation 
Scheme (RMS) being agreed with the Ministry of Defence (MOD). To date, despite best 
endeavours, the Applicant has not yet been able to agree an RMS with the MOD and therefore 
has been unable to commence the development. However, progress is being made and a Radar 
Position Statement will be provided shortly (subject to approval from various involved parties, 
including the MOD) which will set out details of both the work undertaken since consent was 
granted in 2013 and the ongoing mitigation strategy which is aiming to deliver a solution within 
a 3-5 year timeframe.    

 A decision on the original Variation of Consent Application, submitted on 6th February 2015, has 
not been forthcoming. The existing Variation of Consent Application proposed that the wording 
of Condition 5 was amended to allow for an RMS to be agreed prior to the installation of the 
turbines, as opposed to prior to commencement of the development, thereby allowing 
development to commence while discussions continued with the MOD. In a letter of 20th May 
2015, the Ministry of Defence confirmed that it had no objection to this proposed variation to 
Condition 5 (Appendix B). As a decision has not yet been made on the original Variation of 
Consent Application, the Applicant is currently unable to commence development within the 
specified timescale set out under Condition 4 of the Consent.  

 
Third party views on the proposed development (Reg. 3(1)(c)(ii) and Reg. 3(3)(b)(ii) of the 2013 
Regulations) 
 
Given that no changes are proposed under this Variation to the original red line development i.e. the 
locations, dimensions and details of all infrastructure elements proposed remains unchanged from the 
plans approved in 2013, no third party or statutory consultees’ views have been sought on the proposed 
amendment to Condition 4 (and Condition 8(2)) that forms this Variation Application. Discussions have 






